Intervention by Charmaine Rodrigues,  UNDP, Pacific Centre at the Anti corruption and REDD+ awareness raising workshop held in Bangkok 20-21 October : 
Recommendations for linkages between REDD+ and national anti corruption measures

· UNCAC (United Nations Convention Against Corruption) Article 5 calls for countries to develop national anti-corruption strategies (NACS)/policies. Ministries of Environment/Forests, CSOs and other stakeholders working on REDD+ should engage with NACS to ensure that the forestry sector is specifically and appropriately addresses. In countries which already have a NACS, REDD+ stakeholders can and still should engage with the agency responsible for coordinating/monitoring implementation to identify entry points for highlighting REDD+ anti-corruption issues within the government’s overall AC strategy. Likewise, in countries which are developing their NACS and/or NACS implementation plans, REDD+ stakeholders should engage as active participants in any working group / stakeholder group which is tasked with developing the NACS. 

· UNCAC Article 10 focuses on freedom of information (FoI). A key element of any REDD+ anti-corruption strategy is the need for more information to be available to the public, and in particular beneficiaries of any REDD+ programmes. At a practical level, this can be supported through the enactment of FOI legislation and the implementation of FOI/records management policies which promote proactive disclosure of key government information. Concretely, there are lessons that can be learned by REDD+ from proactive disclosure programmes which have already been implemented in many countries to promote transparency in the payment of welfare subsidies. 

· UNCAC Article 13 recognises the importance of engaging civil society in the fight against corruption. This Article can be used as a platform for CSOs to advocate to government that they should be closely involved in the development, implementation and oversight of REDD+ programmes. For example, CSOs in a number of countries have already been very useful in conducting “social audits” of government welfare programmes. 

· Parliamentary awareness-raising should be prioritized. Many participants have recognized that a key factor in the success of REDD+ programmes will be political will. At a concrete level, political will can be strengthened by direct advocacy/engagement with members of the national (and sub-national) legislatures which will be responsible for passing/amending REDD-relevant legislation and utilising committee oversight powers to review implementation of REDD+ programmes. Specific awareness raising programmes for legislators should be priorities. Existing UNDP parliamentary support projects can be harnessed as platforms for implementing such awareness-raising activities. 

